

# Gargunnoch Community Council

## Minutes of Meeting of 9th May 2016 -- 7:30pm to 9.00pm

**Attendees:** Alison MacLachlan, Lovat MacGregor, Mike McGirr, Bob Burman, Bryan Crawford Maitland Clark, Edmond Mansion

**Apologies:** Community Police Officer and Councillor Berrill

1. **Adoption of minutes** from last CC meeting - Proposed by Lovat and seconded by Mike
2. **Community Police Officer's Report:-** Copy of report circulated with key points highlighted and discussed:- Noted commentary and debate on anti-social behaviour reports within village with car window smash at Stevenson street. Speed monitoring on going. Theft Saturday 5th March at the glebe via rear doors. No leads and police interested in information. Sheep worrying campaign started in March. Dog owners to be vigilant.
3. **Planning Report:-** Bob informed of planning notice for church alterations associated with internal asbestos. No further developments.
4. **Treasurer's Report:-** Treasurers report same as before £802. Edmund to speak to Jane Bain on Gargunnoch website for costs per last meeting.
5. **Completion of Phase 1 Road Safety Works**(specifically the school crossing at Station Road/Leckie Road and Give Way lines at bottom of Manse Brae)
  - Lovat confirmed that the council have begun a speed survey on the new 20mph before additional road adaptations (Phase 2) associated with school crossings on Leckie and Station road are carried out.
  - Lovat raised the matter of give way lines at the square with Stirling Council and a response has still be received.
  - It was noted that there had been some general comments made about the appropriateness of the 20mph by some village residents and resultant measures taken. All acknowledged the high level of consultation taken including resident, speed and traffic surveys; all of which Lovat had brought to the CC meeting to discuss.
6. **Other Business**
  - **Road repairs:-** Lovat chasing and still to receive a response.
  - **Land at the glebe:-** Land transfer has still to proceed. Another solicitor has been appointed for the GVDIA.
  - **Upcoming AGM** - Alison to clarify election terms for AGM
  - **Ian Muirhead's** action to contact council re road repairs
  - **Actions for Cllr Berrill:** - New roof tiles on homes in McNeil Crescent
  - **Footpath from Stevenson St to Drummond Place** – ownership to be clarified as constantly water logged